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June 4, 2012 

TO: Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM: City Attorney/City Prosecutor 

SUBJECT: RECEIVE AND FILE LETTER OF APOLOGY FROM GEOFFREY 
COMMONS 

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the City Council: 

Receive and file the letter of apology submitted by Geoffrey Commons, dated May 21, 
2012. 

BACKGROUND: 

On December 6, 2011, Geoffrey Commons called the Pasadena Water and Power 
Department ("PWP") demanding to speak to someone regarding the power outage 
affecting his home as a result of the windstorm. PWP phones were busy and his phone 
call was routed to PWP's contract call center. Mr. Commons made threatening 
statements during the telephone call, which statements he cites in the attached letter. 

There was great concern about the safety of the PWP workers who were in the field 
working diligently to restore power throughout the City of Pasadena. In view of the 
severity of the threat, it was reported to PWP management and the Pasadena Police 
Department. 

Later that same morning, Mr. Commons went to the lobby of the offices of the Mayor, 
City Manager and City Clerk in an angry and agitated state. He addressed the women 
working there in a rude and aggressive manner. The police were therefore summoned, 
arrived and arrested Mr. Commons. 

Criminal charges were filed against him for violating Penal Code section 422 (making 
criminal threats) and Penal Code section 415(2) (disturbing the peace). Pursuant to a 
plea agreement, Mr. Commons wrote a letter of apology to City of Pasadena 
employees, a copy of which is attached to this Agenda Report as Attachment A. It was 
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agreed that the letter would be submitted to the City of Pasadena as part of the record 
of the first City Council meeting after his plea. 

Concurrence: 

MICHAEL . BECK 
City Manager 

Respectfully submitted, 

Michele Beal Bagneris 
City Attorney/City Pros 

Attachment: Letter from Geoffrey Commons dated May 21, 2012 






